

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Choose the correct answer (a, b or c).

- Tara doesn't live with ____ parents.
a them b her c she
- Joe is my best friend. ____ is a police officer.
a He b They c Him
- My manager Lucia always helps ____.
a we b I c me
- We live in São Paulo. ____ is a great city.
a She b It c He
- Miriam has two brothers. She likes ____ a lot.
a them b they c him
- Do you like ____ new job?
a you b it c your

/6

2 Complete the conversation with the correct form of *there is* or *there are*.

- A: John, ¹ _____ any good shops near here?
B: What kind of shops, Malia?
A: Um, ² _____ a shoe shop?
B: No, ³ _____. But the town has a big shopping centre. Maybe ⁴ _____ some shoe shops there.
A: Good idea. ⁵ _____ any banks near here?
B: No, ⁶ _____, but the city centre has lots.
A: Great. Thanks!

/6

3 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- An / The Eiffel Tower is a famous place in Paris.
- My cousin Conrad is a / an artist.
- The train station is in a / the city centre.
- I want to visit a / an museum today.
- Where is a / the entrance?
- Let's sit on an / the sofa and watch TV.
- Oscar is from a / the USA, but he lives in London.
- Malik works in a / an sports centre.

/8

VOCABULARY

4 Match the sentence halves.

- | | |
|---------------------------------|--------------------|
| 1 I like travel and I can read | A chopsticks. |
| 2 Karina loves music. She plays | B salsa. |
| 3 Ben and Riana can dance | C a hotel bed. |
| 4 For me it's easy to sleep | D students' names. |
| 5 I can't use | E a map. |
| 6 My teacher can remember | F on a bus. |
| 7 My brother can sleep in | G the piano. |

/7

5 Complete the sentences with the words in the box.

armchair bathroom bedroom floor fridge
lamp table

- That's my mum's favourite _____. She sits in it every evening.
- We always eat dinner at the _____ in the kitchen.
- My _____ has a lot of shelves for my books.
- There is some milk in the _____.
- The _____ in the kitchen is clean. Don't walk on it.
- The _____ on the table is really beautiful.
- My parents have a new shower in their _____.

/7

6 Complete the places by adding the missing letters.

- My children play football at the s _____ c _____.
- You can buy notebooks at the p _____ o _____.
- Robbie and Salma go to the c _____ every Saturday evening.
- Meet me at the b _____ s _____ at 9 a.m.
- Our local l _____ has lots of good books.
- Nadira is a doctor. She works at the h _____.

/6

HOW TO ...

7 Complete the conversations with the words in the box. There is one extra word you do not need.

Can Could I Could you fine right sorry

A: ¹ _____ I help you?

B: Yes, please. ² _____ pass me my mobile phone?

A: Sure. Here you are.

A: Can I get you a drink?

B: No, thanks. I'm ³ _____.

A: ⁴ _____ use your car this evening?

B: All ⁵ _____.

/5

8 Put the words in the correct order to make sentences and questions.

Conversation 1

A: me. / where / the / lift / is / Excuse

1 _____?

B: of / entrance / the / the / It's / left / to

2 _____.

A: Thank you.

Conversation 2

A: to / How / I / get / the / cinema / do

3 _____?

B: It's next to the shopping centre.

A: it / far / is / How

4 _____?

B: ten / here / from / minutes / It's

5 _____.

/5

Total: /50

Part B • Listening and Reading

LISTENING

1 [PT3.01] Listen. Match the speakers (1–5) with the information (A–E).

- | | |
|----------|------------------------------------|
| 1 Nelson | A doesn't have a bath. |
| 2 Judy | B has a television in the bedroom. |
| 3 Oliver | C has plants in the kitchen. |
| 4 Annie | D wants to buy a new fridge. |
| 5 Stella | E has a favourite armchair. |

/5

2 [PT3.02] Listen. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

- | | |
|---|-------|
| 1 Amber's city is good for shopping. | _____ |
| 2 There is a supermarket near her house. | _____ |
| 3 The supermarket always has good vegetables. | _____ |
| 4 She doesn't like the car museum. | _____ |
| 5 Amber's favourite food is Brazilian. | _____ |

/5

3 [PT3.02] Listen again. Complete the sentences with ONE word.

- Amber takes her children to the _____ every day.
- She likes the _____ near her house.
- She thinks her city is a good place for _____.
- The museum is next to the _____ station.
- There are good _____ at the Mexican restaurant.

/10

READING

4 Read the text. Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- Mohammed speaks **two** / **three** languages.
- Teresa **can** / **can't** sing songs in English.
- Ning doesn't like **football** / **dancing**.
- Adam is good at **sports** / **video games**.
- Adam calls his parents every **week** / **day**.

/10

Language School Students

Here at 'English for All' Language School there are students from lots of different countries. Let's talk to four of them!

Mohammad: Hi! I'm from Jordan. I love technology and English. I want to be a businessman, so English is important for me. I can speak English and Arabic, but I can't speak Spanish.

Teresa: Hello. I come from Argentina in South America. I can play the piano and I can sing. I want to be an actor. I think it's good to study English – lots of songs are in English and I can sing them well.

Ning: Hello everyone. I'm from China. I can remember a lot of words in English, but sometimes I can't remember people's names in my class! I can't play football – I don't like sports, but I can dance salsa. I love it!

Adam: Hi. I'm Nigerian. I am really good at sports. I can throw, catch and run ten kilometres. I also love technology. I use apps to make video calls on my phone every day – I call my parents.

5 Read the text again. Complete the sentences with ONE word from the text.

- Mohammed wants to work as a _____.
- Mohammed doesn't speak _____.
- Teresa wants to be an _____.
- Ning _____ always remember people's names.
- Adam video calls his _____ on his phone.

/5

6 Read the text. Choose the correct answer (a or b).

- 1 Where is Ginny's favourite place?
a her city b her grandparents' town
- 2 How often does she visit her grandparents?
a once a week b once a month
- 3 Who likes going to restaurants?
a Ginny's grandfather b Ginny's grandmother
- 4 What type of restaurant do they go to on Fridays?
a Japanese b Italian
- 5 How many shopping centres are there in the town?
a two b one

/10

My Favourite Place

I'm Ginny. I live in a big city, but my favourite place is a small town two hours from my house. It's called Aubrey and my grandparents live there. I visit them about once a month and we do lots of things together. For example, there are two nice parks in the town. One is next to the river and the other is behind the shopping centre. We often walk there in the afternoons.

My grandmother likes to cook, but my grandfather enjoys restaurants. There is a great Italian restaurant in Aubrey – we usually go there on Friday evenings. My grandfather also likes Japanese food. There aren't any Japanese restaurants in the town, but there are in my city!

It's easy to live in Aubrey because there are many good places in the town. There is a big supermarket, two shopping centres, a post office and a bank. There aren't any swimming pools, but that's OK because you can swim in the river!

7 Read the text again. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

- 1 Ginny's grandparents live in a city. _____
- 2 Ginny walks in Aubrey in the afternoons. _____
- 3 Ginny's grandmother likes to make food. _____
- 4 Ginny's grandfather wants to eat Japanese food. _____
- 5 People swim in the town swimming pool. _____

/5

Total: /50

Part C • Speaking and Writing

SPEAKING

1 Make questions and ask your partner.

- 1 What / good teacher / do?
- 2 Can / play tennis?
- 3 What / in / your / living room?
- 4 Is / post office / your town?
- 5 Are / restaurants / near / your house?

/5

2 Answer your partner's questions.

/5

3 Answer the questions about the picture.



Where is the man?

What is his job?

What can you see in the picture?

/10

WRITING

4 Correct the underlined parts of the sentences.

- 1 I live with my sister. Us have a flat with two bedrooms.
- 2 I go running in the park, because it's near my house.
- 3 Tom is my best friend. I like he a lot.
- 4 Leah can speak English, French, and Portuguese.
- 5 My parents help me with my problems. Them are nice.

/5

5 Design a tour for your city. Write about 50 words. Write about:

- the times.
- the places.
- the activities.

City: _____

Time	Activity
___ a.m:	_____
___ a.m:	_____
___ p.m:	_____
___ p.m:	_____
___ p.m:	_____

/15

Total: /40